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Final reguiations providing guidance under section
J6B regarding premium tax credit; ORA review
completed

OMB’s Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA) reported it completed its review of final regulations
providing guidance under section 36B regarding the premium tax credit.

OIRA received the final regulations for review on September 15, 2022, and completed its review on October 6,
2022.
The final regulations are listed on the OIRA website as:

e RIN: 1545-BQ16: Proposed changes to section 36B regarding the premium tax credit
A brief description provided by OIRA is as follows:

Executive Order 14009, Strengthening Medicaid and the Affordable Care Act (ACA), directs the Secretary of
the Treasury to review all existing requlations and other agency actions to determine whether the actions
are inconsistent with the policy to protect and strengthen the ACA and, in particular, review policies or
practices that may reduce the affordability of coverage or financial assistance for coverage, including for
dependents. The Treasury Department and the IRS have reviewed the regulations under section 36B and are
proposing regulatory changes in accordance with E.O. 14009.

Now that OIRA review has been completed, Treasury and the IRS can be expected to release these proposed
regulations for publication in the Federal Register—the exact date of publication not being known.
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The information contained in TaxNewsFlash is not intended to be “written advice concerning one or more Federal tax matters” subject to the requirements of section 10.37(a)(2) of
Treasury Department Circular 230, as the content of this document is issued for general informational purposes only, is intended to enhance the reader s knowledge on the matters
addressed therein, and is not intended to address the circumstances of any particular individual or entity. Although we endeavor to provide accurate and timely information, there can be
no guarantee that such information is accurate as of the date it is received or that it will continue to be accurate in the future. No one should act on such information without appropriate
professional advice after a thorough examination of the particular situation.
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Direct comments, incdluding requests for subscriptions, to Washington National Tax. For more information, contact KPMG s Federal Tax Legislative and Regulatory Services Group at + 1
202.533.4366, 1801 K Street NW, Washington, DC 20006-1301.

To ribe from T lash-United States, reply to Washington National Tax.
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